

## **ELECTION - 2023**

## Circular - 1

EC/CIR/2023/1

21st November 2022

Dear Parents of the students of Indian School Muscat,

## Subject: Election for membership to the Board of Directors, Indian Schools in Oman

As Election Commissioner of the Board of Directors, I am pleased to notify the election of representatives of parents to the Board of Directors from amongst the parents of the students of Indian School Muscat (ISM) as provided in the byelaws, for the term 2023-2025. The details of the election process are as follows:-

- Date of Election: 21<sup>st</sup> January 2023.
- The Election Process Memorandum (EPM) will be forwarded to parents and will also be displayed on the School notice board as well as in the Election Commission website.
- Election Commission email id: <u>bodelection2023@gmail.com</u>.
- Parents' queries regarding election can be forwarded to the abovementioned email id. Though Election Commission may not reply to individual emails, clarification to a group of queries will be circulated to parents from time to time.
- The list of eligible voters will be displayed on the school notice board on 26<sup>th</sup> November 2022. Parents can also check their eligibility to vote in the Election Commission website with the help of their parents' identification number issued from the school.
- Parents who have queries regarding omission/correction/discrepancy in the voters' list are requested to forward their queries to the above mentioned email id of the Election Commission.
- Issue of nomination form for candidates will commence on 26<sup>th</sup> November 2022. Aspiring candidates may collect the same from the Board Office (contact person: Dr. Gokuladas) upon a written request to the Election Commissioner.

Page 1 of 2



الهندية



The prospective candidates can start filing the nomination form on all working days (Sunday to Thursday) from 01<sup>st</sup> December 2022 to 16<sup>th</sup> December 2022 (both dates are inclusive).

Parents of ISM students are requested to take note of all notifications being circulated to them and also displayed in Election Commission website as well as in the school notice board from time to time regarding the election process.

With best wishes

**Babu Rajendran Election Commissioner** 

